June 11, 2018
The City Council met in the Council Room on June 11, 2018 with the following members present: Chuck Steffenson, Monica Olson, Darek Buse, Bobbie Batesole & Richard Novotny and the following absent:  NONE

Others Present: Julie Aasness, Ardell Hendrickson, Tyler Anderson, John Tate, Lyle & Janice Olson, Justin Evavold, Dan Evavold, Cal Lundeen, Randy Elmer, Jerry Buse and Diana K. Olson
All present stood to say the pledge of allegiance.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Mayor Olson.  
A motion was made by Batesole, seconded by Novotny and carried to approve the June 11th agenda with the addition of John Tate and Justin Evavold and delete Ginny Nelson.
A motion was made by Novotny, seconded by Buse and carried to approve the May 14th Council Minutes.
John Tate purchased a house in town and found out his sewer line had been hit at some point.  The City will look into this and report back at the July meeting.
Justin & Dan Evavold purchased a septic pumping business and were wondering if they could dump the sewage into the City ponds.  Jerry’s recommendation was not to due to the strength of the sewage.

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Novotny and carried accept the septic from Dan & Justin’s business for a year at $20.00 per thousand gallons.  Jerry will look into places to dump.

A motion was made by Novotny, seconded by Buse and carried to table the fire department pay raises until July so a fire department officer could report on the increase.

Jerry is going to be meeting with Performance Paving about some paving projects in town.

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Buse and carried to send sample Ordinance # 97 to the City attorney for approval.

We have two people that have expressed interest in the hay on the East Side lots.

A motion was made by Novotny, seconded by Steffenson and carried to throw the two names in a hat and draw for who will cut it this year.

Randy feels the City needs to have some land available to offer new business that may want to come into the City.

Jerry will look into an information sign that would allow advertising.

A motion was made by Buse, seconded by Steffenson and carried to approve a structure from Cody Domek to build a shed on his property as long as he abides by the setbacks.  It is parcel 72-0001-820.
The LMC Annual conference is June 20-23rd.

The July celebration is July 6th & 7th.

Gardonville is working on installing fiber through town.

MN Dot should be starting construction on their new shop pretty soon.

Bargen go the Nuvo Gap & Replay installed.

We are still getting complaints on properties.  Monica & Chuck will visit with those properties.

Lyle was wondering if the rest of the ditch would be cleaned.

A motion was made by Novotny, seconded by Buse and carried to approve the June bills and authorize payment. (List Attached)

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Novotny and carried to adjourn the meeting at 8:52 PM.   
Diana K. Olson
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